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Rochester Area Literacy Council
Executive Board Meeting Agenda

June 8, 2015
Jan’s House – 673 Oakridge Drive, Rochester, NY 14617
Members Present:  Jenn Barrows, Ashley Bryant, Kathleen Cali, Khieta Davis, Michelle Desrosiers, Cherie Gerych, Lynne Keefer, Jan Marchetti, Pat Martin, LeeAnn Townsend, Christine Treasure
The Meeting was called to order at 5:45 PM by President Townsend.
	I.  OFFICER’S REPORTS


	Notes/Actions/Persons Responsible

	A. Secretary – Cherie Gerych
	-Lynne moved to accept the minutes of our last meeting, Kathleen seconded and all approved


	B.  Treasurer – Jenn Barrows
	-Jenn paid St. John Fisher and Karen for our April event; the Yacht Club and Amy for our May event.
-Our current balance is $18,163.39.  Khieta moved to receive and adopt the Treasurer’s report with corrections if any, Jan seconded and all approved.


	C.  Membership – Maureen and Amy
	-Maureen and Amy will be getting a spreadsheet from NYSRA to update contact information for our membership.  
-Christine suggested we each take chunks of the report at a future meeting to facilitate the process.


	II.  PROGRAM PLANNING


	Notes/Actions/Persons Responsible

	A.  Sail into Summer May 20

	-Another great event!  Cherie distributed the evaluation results and will forward them to Lee Ann so she can send them to Amy, as many comments were requesting further assistance from her.


	B.  Publishing Project/Writing – June 5

	-The books are ready and work was collected from 120 students.  Khieta is taking care of refreshments; --Suzanne Suor has contacted Justin Murphy from the D&C Communications Group who will be speaking to the students; Irondequoit is sending their PR person.
-Kathleen will send information to TV stations.

-We should come to help at 5 with guests arriving at 5:30.

6- 7: Most districts and RCSD K-8

7-8:  Outlying districts and RCSD 9-12

-Lee Ann, Jan and Lynne will announce names and publicize Writing Day

	C.  Linda Grambrell - Oct 29, 2015
	-Lee Ann will include in her next newsletter the flyer Lynne worked on with Bob Webber.  She will also add the list of Linda’s books to our website.

-Our costs will be $300 for St. John Fisher and food at $8-10 per person.  
-Linda’s expenses will be handled by Scholastic. 

	D.  Dr. Timothy Shanahan – March 19

	-See the EMAIL below from Tim. We will ask NYSRA to post this event.

	E.  Maureen McLaughlin
	-Lynne will contact to remind her of the new date and check on her flight arrangements, etc.


	III.  FOLLOW-UP


	Notes/Actions/Persons Responsible

	A.  Leadership Retreat

	-Kathleen and Lee Ann reported that we need to attach a Conflict of Interest policy to our By Laws and include a statement that all Executive Board members must approve 3rd party transactions and document that other parties were already considered in the event that a 3rd party is related to a Board member.  Kathleen found the IRS Conflict of Interest policy that we can adapt
-Use of social media was discussed

-Other councils were impressed by our activities

-Lee Ann spoke of several ideas she heard about, including: “bring a book, take a book” idea; “Best Books Read” to share our own book via a book talk; Panel based on an article; having a Reading Nook with beanbag and basket of books (Children’s Book Festival?)  Steven Layne is popular at other councils
-Kathleen reported on the Communications Goal folks and their request for more award nominations, especially for exemplary reading programs. We could ask members to nominate people and we should send letters to principals and superintendents to make them aware of this opportunity.  Kathleen will draft a communication for them to be reviewed during our retreat.
We should also put a link to NYSRA awards on our website

	B. NYSRA Conference 2016 


	  -Kathleen announced the official title as “The Power of Literacy”  

-Logo illustration is needed by Sept. 20, with possible incorporation of Frederick Douglass, Malala Lousafzai , lightning bolt and a book.

-Pat suggested students who will be at zoo event could work on logo design and Kathleen has a contact in the advertising business. 

-Pat also suggested that a poster and essay contest could be developed into a book to sell at the conference

–Suggested possible speakers such as Nell Duke and Lucy Calkins
-Kathleen needs to identify her Conference Management Team by the end of summer.  These people would recruit their committees.

	C.  Summer Retreat Date

	-July 13 from 4-8; all should bring calendars for another date in August


	IV.  NEW BUSINESS/IDEAS

	Notes/Actions/Persons Responsible

	B.  Networking: 

· Seasonal Literacy Chats, Webinars, Posting/Sharing Tab, etc…
	-Contact Amy for ideas to share on social media 
-Call on Kathleen and Lee Ann for more ideas from NYSRA.
-Khieta asked how we can know who is looking at our Facebook page. We will explore this along with Twitter and linking to Pinterest at retreat.

	C.  Revisit our book drive/book box idea

	Summer retreat agenda:  

-Work with Boy and Girl Scouts?
-Kathleen will check with rec centers and Ys

Bring-a-book-take-a-book; take a Saturday morning or Sail Into Summer to create book boxes; 

-Michelle will check into getting Lowes and/or Home Depot to donate wood, paint

	D.  What does your RALC membership 

       get you?  We miss you.  Please consider  

       rejoining this year.  Auto renewal???
	Summer retreat agenda:  Lynne and Jan will develop


	V.  FUTURE MEETING

	Notes/Actions/People Responsible

	A. discussion/future ideas:

· Summer Collaboration w/Red Wings

· Charlotte awards and Book drive for September event
	Summer retreat agenda
-Christine will contact Karen from NYSRA about coming to talk about the Charlotte Awards, possibly in September or at Live Local Literacy


Jan moved to adjourn,  Kathleen seconded and all approved.  The meeting was adjourned at 6:55 for sharing of duties between outgoing and incoming officers, food and socialization.
Hi Lee Ann,

I'm reviewing my records for the RALC/McGraw-Hill Education event in March, and I'm not certain that I forwarded this information to you about the venue (RIT Inn & Conference Center):

Thank you for your email. I can move forward with the contract under the “Rochester Area Literacy Council.” In order to be billed as a non-profit organization (tax exempt) I will need to have a copy of their Tax Exempt Certification (usually a 501-C3) forwarded to me.
 
I do need an address as well, but the tax exempt form should have those details.
 
To recap, we will honor a $750 room rental rate (with the drop down screen included) for the 9:00am-12:00pm meeting with the addition of a continental breakfast. I am currently reserving the space from 6:00am-2:00pm for the time being to allow for any set up, registration, and teardown. Our event planner, Ms. Kristin Sandor, will be reaching out to you as we move closer to discuss the details of the event. This takes place after we confirm the contract details.
 
We will also provide a complimentary room for Friday, March 18, 2015 for the guest speaker. Room rates are currently being held at $109 per night.
The contact's name there is Kathleen Ksiadz (kakicc@rit.edu) for the 501-C3 form. LaVonne and I will take care of the $750, but that may need to be reimbursed to you to avoid the tax?

Hope all is well!

Tim

To Do List:

-Lynne and Jan:   Develop Retreat agenda

-Lee Ann:  include Linda Gambrell flyer in newsletter.  

-Add the list of Linda’s books to our website.

-Add a link to NYSRA awards on our website

Kathleen: -draft a communication for superintendents and principals about NYSRA Awards to be reviewed during our retreat.

 - will check with rec centers and Ys about housing book boxes

Michelle:  -check into getting Lowes and/or Home Depot to donate wood, paint
Christine:  -contact Karen from NYSRA about coming to talk about the Charlotte Awards, possibly in September or at Live Local Literacy
